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Presidents’ Message                             February 2021
 
We hope this finds you all safe and healthy and thriving in mind, body and
spirit. 
 
Please join us to celebrate February 15th as Presidents Day and let us
remember that George Washington and Abraham Lincoln have been our
Gold Standard of American Presidents. Now we can proudly add Ronald
Reagan and Donald Trump to ‘these ‘Greats’ as we celebrate this American
tradition.
 
At this writing we just learned that our beloved President Donald J. Trump
has been acquitted from the 2nd attempt at impeachment by the Democrats.
This victory is not only righteous, but it is crucial for upholding the
foundation of our Republic, our Constitution.
 
We Thank God for His protection and His Wisdom, not only for our
President, but also for us and our Republican Congress members who need
to continue to ‘grow a spine’ and step up and boldly defend our precious 244
year old Constitution and Bill of Rights, our Freedoms ! 
 
A question we can all ask ourselves may be “Now how shall we live”?
While we still grieve our loss ...we need to press forward. We believe we will
be best served by refocusing our efforts and striving to be good stewards of
the gifts which God bestowed on us and our precious Nation so many years
ago.
 
As your Tustin Area Republican leadership, we commit to bringing you



information that will help take us to our place in history. We need to not only
persevere and endure, but also keep preserving and conserving the God
given values and principles we know so well that are the right thing to do.
 
Let us seek the best next steps to take, locally, state-wide and nationally.
Let us focus on supporting candidates for state and county Republican
Chairs, Supervisors, School Board and City Council. Please help us engage
in doing just that. 
 
We value your membership in our club and we encourage all of you to
renew your membership and keep connected and participate in any way you
are able, in order to help us conserve, protect and defend our Constitution
and all our elected officials who we vote to represent us. 
 
We hope to see you ALL at our in person General Meeting on February
26th. 
GodSpeed!
Sheryl and Pat

TARWF Membership Report

Hi Everyone
We are pleased to announce that we have three new members since our
last newsletter publication. Welcome to Michelle Quinn of North Tustin,
Sandy Rofsky of Anaheim Hills, and Rhonda Williams of Tustin! We look
forward to meeting you and getting to know you!
As of mid-February, 119 regular renewals and 22 associate renewals; 13
new regular members and 3 new associates have joined for 2021.
TARWF’s total membership is 157 strong and continues to grow! A big
thank-you to all who have renewed/joined this wonderful club!

The following 2021 TARWF members chose to give extra financial support
as Sustaining Members when they renewed/joined, and we are especially
grateful to them—thank you!

Patti Allen
Barbara Bologna
Dottie Brown
Sharyn Cable
Michelle Chipman
Carlene and Doug Cunningham
Laura Dietz
Dave Dunn
Patricia Fitzgerald
Kathe Griswold
Barbie Harayda
Rosemarie Hemans
Gail Hitchcock
Luana Langlois

Judy Levine 
Austin Lumbard
Pamla Manazer
Pat Micone
Dr. Richard Nelson
Mary Nesbitt
Elise Perkins
Paula Prizio
Pat Sample
Katherine Shapiro
Christine Staff
Mary Utick
Dianna Voorhees
 

Our 2021 Roster is near the final stages of being prepared for printing and
we expect to have copies in hand by the first week of March, at the latest—



hopefully a bit earlier. This year, in addition to printed copies, we are
planning to have the roster available to our members in digital form for the
first time—which will allow everyone to receive and add new members’
information to their individual digital copies.
 We have lots of work to do and by working together…We will achieve our
goals by Making America Great Again...!!!
Your Membership Team
Linette Johnston, Angela Stephens and Gretchen Whisler

Click Here To RSVP –
TustinRepWomen@gmail.com

Tustin Area Republican
Women Federated

February 26, 2021 General
Meeting and Luncheon

Our Speakers will be

Tom Del Beccaro
Chairman of the RescueCalifornia.org political

action committee that supports the recall of
California Gov. Gavin Newsom. He is an acclaimed

author, speaker, Commenter on Newsmax, Fox
Business/Fox News, Epoch Times and OAN

and
Fred Whitaker

Orange County GOP Chairman

 Location • The Elks Lodge 0794 •
• 1751 S. Lyon Street

mailto:TustinRepWomen@gmail.com


Santa Ana, CA 92705 •
• 714-547-7794

Check in starts at 10:00 to comply with
Super Distancing & Safety Precautions 

MASKS REQUIRED
Tables will seat five people – 6 feet apart

servers will wear masks and gloves
Doors open for Check-in at 10:00 AM

Meeting 11:00 am – 1:00 pm
Members & Associate Members $30.00

Guests $35.00
RSVP by Monday, February 22, 2021 

 Please remember, a reservation made is a
reservation paid

HELLO PATRIOTS
 
BOS Special Election & Volunteer Opportunities
 
The Board of Supervisors Special Election is coming up quickly March 9, 2021 .
Ballots have already been sent and in-person voting begins February 27th. This is the
special election to fill Michelle Steel’s vacancy for the Orange County Board of
Supervisors. John Moorlach is the endorsed GOP candidate running and has been
endorsed by the OCGOP, Lincoln Club of Orange County, the New Majority, CRA,
Howard Jarvis Taxpayers Association, Dr. Ken Williams, President of the Orange
County Board of Education, Mari Barke Orange County Board of Education, Newport
Beach Councilman Will O’Neill, and more. John Moorlach has held this seat before and
is the only GOP candidate who has experience on the Board of Supervisors. John
Moorlach just finished 6 years as a state senator and is known as the “fiscal conscience
of California.”

Kevin Muldoon who is a member of the Newport Beach city council is also running as
a GOP candidate. Kevin is a proven leader and fights for public safety, prosperity,
opportunity here in Orange County. Kevin is endorsed by Andrew Do, the OC Board of
Supervisors; Former Assemblyman Travis Allen; Assemblywoman Laurie Davies,
Supervisor Don Wagner and more.

Katrina Foley, Costa Mesa mayor, is the Democratic candidate running against
Moorlach and Muldoon. Orange County cannot afford for her to win! We need to make
sure we keep the Republican majority on the Board of Supervisors.
 
Recall Newsom Petition
 
The Recall Gavin Campaign is now more of a PROBABILITY than a POSSIBILITY.
With less than 4 weeks left to Recall Gavin Newsom, Patriots we have to SPRINT to
the finish line. As of Thursday, February 11th, we have 1.5 million signatures. The
campaign to recall Gavin now has the goal post at 1.8 M. We need 1.5 M validated
signatures by March 10th with the deadline for delivery to county registrars being
March 17th. Remember to be “clipboard warriors” armed with the petition to be signed
and the one page “Reasons to Recall Gavin Newsom” email from Tedi Cox sent on
February 1st to all members.



Point to Ponder: Why are our Recall Petition signatures being validated at 84% when in
the presidential election the signatures validated were at 100/110%!!!
 
GO FORTH AND BE BOLD!!!                                                          

Kristin Manna, krissymanna@gmail.com, 714-878-7879
Carlene Cunningham, shemmie@aol.com, 714-785-0280
Co-Chairs, Campaigns/Voter Registration

Some Quotes from our Founding Fathers
 

John Adams our 2nd President said: “Our Constitution
was made only for a moral and religious people. It is
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wholly inadequate to the government of any
other”. Interestingly enough, a ruthless communist
dictator, Joseph Stalin, echoed his point from another
angle. “America is like a healthy body and its resistance
is threefold: its patriotism, its morality, and its
spiritual life. If we can undermine these three areas,
America WILL COLLAPSE FROM WITHIN.
 

Thomas Jefferson, our 3rd President said: “The
democracy will cease to exist when you take away from
those who are willing to work and give to those who
would not.”
I predict future happiness for Americans if they can
prevent the government from wasting the labors of the
people, under the pretense of taking care of them.”



THANK YOU MR. PRESIDENT
DONALD J. TRUMP

 
Win, lose or fraud, President Trump, thank you for the last
four years. Thank you for making it cool to be an American
again. Thank you for making it normal to have God and
Christianity in America again. Thank you for showing us that
we don’t need to be under China’s thumb anymore
economically, or any other way. Thank you for one of the
strongest economies we’ve ever experienced in my lifetime.
Thank you for all you have done for the minority
communities, and the outstanding decrease in the
unemployment rate you had.



 
Thank you for making it feel good to love our country and to
be a proud patriot again. Thank you for supporting our
Nation's flag and the men and women who fought for the
freedom that stands behind that flag. Thank you for
supporting our nation’s law enforcement organizations and
understanding how difficult their job really is. Thank you for
quelling the flood of illegal immigration and bringing to
justice the thousands of criminals that flood brought us.
 
Thank you for giving corporations a reason to come back to
America to make our own products and put Americans back
to work. Thank you for bringing our troops home from
endless deployments that presented us with little more than
body bags and for your commitment to strengthen our
military. Thank you for your never-ending attempts at
bringing peace to the Middle East and your support for Israel.
Thank you for your Tax relief and thank you for our energy
independence.
 
But most of all….
 
Thank you for taking a rotten job that you never had to take.
 
Thank you for caring enough for this country to want to try
and make a difference.
 
Thank you for showing America how little Career Politicians
actually work for their constituents and for showing us how
much those politicians despise you for showing America how
easy it is to build a great nation, rather than rape her to line
their own pockets and stock portfolios.
 
Thank you for allowing us to experience a President that
wasn’t a lifelong politician, but a lifelong American.
 

THANK YOU MR. PRESIDENT—-GOD BLESS YOU!

From our CFRW President Sue Blair :

Steve Frank, Peter Kuo and Gregory Gandrud received the
majority of the votes for California Republican Party Chairman
and All three will receive the endorsement by the Board of
Directors of the California Federation of Republican Women,
Local Club Presidents or their designated alternates, who were
in attendance at the CFRW Board of Directors meeting held
electronically on February 6, 2021.
 
Here is Steve Franks Contract for CA Republicans:



1.    I will immediately establish a comprehensive statewide voter registration program
on a county-by-county basis.
 
2.    I will immediately establish a comprehensive program to strengthen and integrate
each County Central Committee into a cohesive juggernaut with which to take on the
Socialists in the Democrat Party.
 
3.    Under my leadership there will be no Democrat left unchallenged. I will work with
our various Central Committees to see to it that in every Legislative District there is a
Republican challenger.
 
4.    Likewise, as a “from the ground up” State Chair, I want to work with every Central
Committee and all GOP activists to field as many Republican candidates for Regional,
County, Local and Special Boards. The Republican Mayor or School Board Member of
today, is the Assemblyman, State Senator or Governor of tomorrow.
 
5.    I will establish a media taskforce to carry our message to every corner of
California. No request for an interview will go unanswered, no false or misleading
statement by a Democrat will be allowed to pass. For too long, we have allowed the
media a free pass at being the lap dogs for the Democrats. Under my leadership that
ends on my first day.
 
6.    I will always be available to you. I will set regular regional and local Republican
meetings, as well as utilize Zoom and other social media to hear your suggestions,
complaints and whatever input you have for our Party. I will be a Chairman for all
Republicans, not just a small handful of insiders.
 
7.    Under my leadership all Board Meetings of the Party will be open to any and all
delegates who wish to attend. All delegates will be allowed full time for their questions
to be asked and answered.
 
8.    As your Chair I will put an end to the excessive and abusive emails that delegates
have had to endure for the last two years. Gone will be the disingenuous misleading
emails so many of us have had to endure.
 
9.    I will put an end to the support for and endorsement of any elected Republican who
has either engaged in sexual harassment or allowed any member of his or her staff to
harass any female. As the Father of two daughters, I’ve always held them on a
pedestal and sought to protect them. I will lead rigorous accountability to protect
women in the legislature and the workplace ALWAYS.

FACTS PEOPLE WANT TO IGNORE
What has Trump done in the past 4 years?

 
� The “arrogant” in the White House brokered four
Middle East Peace Accords, something that 71 years of
political intervention and endless war failed to
produce.
� The “buffoon” in the White House is the first
president that has not engaged us in a foreign war
since Eisenhower.
� The “racist” in the White House has had the greatest
impact on the economy, bringing jobs, and lowering
unemployment to the Black and Latino population of



ANY other president. EVER!
� The “liar” in the White House has exposed the deep,
widespread, and long standing corruption in the FBI,
the CIA, and NSA, and the Republican and Democratic
parties.
� The “buffoon” in the White House turned NATO
around and had them start paying their dues.
� The “fool” in the White House neutralized the North
Koreans and stopped them sending missiles toward
Japan, and threatening the West Coast of the U.S.
� The “xenophobe” in the White House turned our
relationship with the Chinese around, brought
hundreds of businesses back to the U.S. and revived the
economy.
� This same “clown” lowered your taxes, increased the
standard deduction on your IRS return from $12,500
to $24,400 for married couples and caused the stock
market to rise to record levels, positively impacting the
retirement accounts of tens of millions of citizens.
� The “clown” in the White House fast-tracked the
development of multiple COVID vaccines which are
now available. And yet, we still don’t have a vaccine for
SARS, Bird Flu, Ebola, or a host of diseases that arose
during previous administrations.
� The “clown” in the White House rebuilt our military
which the Obama Administration crippled and fired
214 key generals and admirals in his first year of office.
 

GOD BLESS DONALD TRUMP -THE BEST,
MOST UNAPPRECIATED PRESIDENT IN

U.S. HISTORY!
**************************************************************************



Joyce Kaufman  at 9:55 on 850AM WFTL. Her regular show is at 12 p.m.
This is a short segment taped daily for a few minutes on current events.

This morning, I realized that everything is about to change. No matter how
I vote, no matter what I say, something evil has invaded our nation, and
our lives are never going to be the same.
I have been confused by the hostility of family and friends. I look at people
I have known all my life—-so hate-filled that they agree with opinions they
would never express as their own.
I think that I may well have entered the Twilight Zone.
You can’t justify this insanity. We have become a nation that has lost its
collective mind!
 
We see other countries going Socialist and collapsing, but it seems like a
great plan to us.
Somehow, it’s un-America for the census to count how many Americans
are in America.
People who say there is no such thing as gender are demanding a female
president.
 
Universities that advocate equality, discriminate against Asian-Americans
in favor of African-Americans.
Some people are held responsible for things that happened before they
were born, and other people are not held responsible for what they are



doing right now.
 
Criminals are caught-and-released to hurt more people, but stopping them
is bad because it’s a violation of THEIR rights.

People who have never owned slaves should pay slavery reparations to
people who have never been slaves.

If a dude pretends to be a woman, you are required to pretend with him.

People who have never been to college should pay the debts of college
students who took out high loans for their degrees.

Immigrants with tuberculosis and polio are welcome, but you’d better be
able to prove your dog is vaccinated.

Irish doctors and German engineers who want to immigrate to the U.S.
must go through rigorous vetting process, but any illiterate gang-bangers
who jump the southern fence are welcome.
 
$5 billion for border security is too expensive, but $1.5 trillion for “free”
health care is not.

If you cheat to get into college you go to prison, but if you cheat to get into
the country, you go to college for free.

And, pointing out all this hypocrisy somehow makes us “racists”?
Nothing makes sense anymore, no values, no morals, no civility and people
are dying of a Chinese virus, but it is racist to refer to it as Chinese-even
though it began in China.

We are clearly living in an upside-down world where right is wrong and
wrong is right, where moral is immoral and immoral is moral, where good
is evil and evil is good.
Where killing murderers is wrong, but killing innocent babies is right.

WAKE UP AMERICA, THE GREAT UNSINKABLE SHIP TITANIC
AMERICA HAS HIT AN ICEBERG, IS SINKING!!



Thanks to the Republican Club of Laguna Woods for many of these articles
used with permission.



Coming Events
Save the Date

Friday February 26, 2021
TARWF General Meeting and Luncheon

Your Elected Officials

Federal Elected Officials
 

President of the 
United States

 California Elected Officials
 

California Governor
Gavin Newsom (D)



 Joe Biden
  1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW

  Washington, DC 20500
   202-456-1414

 President Biden@whitehouse.gov
 

 Vice President of the 
 United States

 Kamala Harris 
Number One Observatory Circle

  Washington, DC 20503
  Capitol: 202-347-4715

 
United States Senators

 Dianne Feinstein (D)
  331 Hart Senate Office
  Washington, DC 20510

  Office: 202-224-3841
  FAX: 202-228-3954

 
 Alejandro “Alex” Padilla(D)

  112 Hart Senate Office Building
  Washington, DC 20510
  Capitol: 202-224-3553

 
United States House of Representatives

Katie Porter (D)
45th District

1117 Longworth House Office Building
Washington DC 20515

(202) 225-5611

Local Office
2151 Michelson Drive

Suite 195
Irvine, CA 92612
(949) 668-6600

Executive Office
State Capitol Building
Sacramento, CA 95814

(916) 445-2841
governor@governor.ca.gov

California State Senate
Dave Min

37th District
State Capitol, Room 2048

Sacramento, CA 95814
Phone: (916) 651-4037

Fax: (916) 651-4937

District Office
940 South Coast Drive, Suite 185

Costa Mesa, CA, 92626
Phone: (714) 662-6050

Fax: (714) 662-6055

California State Assembly
Steven Choi

68th Assembly District
 State Capitol, Suite 2016,

Sacramento, CA 94249
916-319-2068

District Office
3240 El Camino Real, Suite 110

Irvine, CA 92602
714-665-6868

Supervisor OC 3rd District
Don Wagner

333 W. Santa Ana Blvd.
Santa Ana, CA 92701

 (714) 834-3330
Donald.Wagner@ocgov.com

Your 2021 TARWF Board of Directors

Co-President:
Sheryl Franke
sherylfranke@sbcglobal.net

1st V.P. Programs:
Linda Barcelona
lindabarcelona1@yahoo.com

Co-President:
Pat Micone
Patmicone@gmail.com
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https://www.govtrack.us/congress/members/alejandro_padilla/456856
mailto:governor@governor.ca.gov
mailto:Donald.Wagner@ocgov.com
mailto:sherylfranke@sbcglobal.net
mailto:lindabarcelona1@yahoo.com
mailto:Patmicone@gmail.com


Co-2nd V.P. Membership:
Linette Johnston
linettejohnston@hotmail.com

Membership Secretary:
Gretchen Whisler
GWhis001@aol.com

Co- 3rd V.P. Ways & Means:
Barbara George
chefbarb@cox.net

Co-Recording Secretary:
Peggy George
4peggygeorge@gmail.com

Newsletter Editor:
Mary Nesbitt
mjnez@cox.net

Co-2nd V.P. Membership:
Angela Stephens
tennisangie99@gmail.com

Treasurer:
Gail Rego
gail@rego.com

Co-3rd V.P. Ways & Means:
Judy Levine
Ajllevine1@aol.com

Co-Recording Secretary:
Lois Small
Lobo252Small@yahoo.com

Tedi Cox
Website Manager
Tedi@DannyCox.com      

Visit our
website
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